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Dated: December 2, 2008. 

Judith Garber, 
Assistant Secretary of State, Acting for 
European and Eurasian Affairs, Department 
of State. 
[FR Doc. E8–30574 Filed 12–22–08; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4710–23–P 

DEPARTMENT OF STATE 

[Public Notice 6464] 

Meeting of the Expert Panel on 
Prevention of Mother-to-Child 
Transmission of HIV 

The U.S. President’s Emergency Plan 
for AIDS Relief (PEPFAR) Expert Panel 
on Prevention of Mother-to-Child 
Transmission of HIV will meet on 
January 9, 2009 at 9 a.m. in the Shriver 
B and C Conference Rooms at Peace 
Corps Headquarters located at 1111 20th 
Street NW., Washington, DC 20526. The 
meeting will last until approximately 5 
p.m. and is open to the public. 

The meeting will be hosted by the 
Office of the United States Global AIDS 
Coordinator, Ambassador Mark Dybul, 
who leads implementation of the 
President’s Emergency Plan for AIDS 
Relief (PEPFAR). 

The Expert Panel serves the U.S. 
Government by providing an objective 
review of activities to prevent mother- 
to-child transmission of HIV. It will 
provide a report with recommendations 
to the U.S. Global AIDS Coordinator and 
the appropriate congressional 
committees for scale-up of prevention of 
mother-to-child transmission services. 
Topics for the January 9th meeting are 
the Global Status of PMTCT Program 
Implementation, Update on the Science 
of PMTCT, PEPFAR PMTCT Programs, 
Overcoming Barriers, and Collaboration 
with International and Multilateral 
Groups. 

The public may attend this meeting as 
seating capacity allows. Admittance to 
the Peace Corps building will be by 
means of a pre-arranged clearance list. 
In order to be placed on the list, please 
provide your name, title, company, or 
other affiliation if appropriate, to the 
Office of the U.S. Global AIDS 
Coordinator email 
(BallardEL@state.gov), or telephone 
(202) 663–2708 by January 7. 

For further information about the 
meeting, please contact Rebecca Hooper, 
Director of Management and Budget, 
Office of the Global AIDS Coordinator at 
(202) 663–2339 or HooperRM@state.gov. 

Dated: November 21, 2008. 
Mark Dybul, 
Coordinator, Office of the U.S. Global AIDS 
Coordinator, Department of State. 
[FR Doc. E8–30568 Filed 12–22–08; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4710–10–P 

DEPARTMENT OF STATE 

[Public Notice Number 6461] 

Overseas Schools Advisory Council 
Notice of Meeting 

The Overseas Schools Advisory 
Council, Department of State, will hold 
its Executive Committee Meeting on 
Thursday, January 15, 2009, at 9:30 a.m. 
in Conference Room 1482, George C. 
Marshall Conference Center, 
Department of State, Harry S Truman 
Building, 2201 C Street, NW., 
Washington, DC. The meeting is open to 
the public. 

The Overseas Schools Advisory 
Council works closely with the U.S. 
business community in improving those 
American-sponsored schools overseas, 
which are assisted by the Department of 
State and attended by dependents of 
U.S. Government families and children 
of employees of U.S. corporations and 
foundations abroad. 

This meeting will deal with issues 
related to the work and the support 
provided by the Overseas Schools 
Advisory Council to the American- 
sponsored overseas schools. The agenda 
includes a review of the recent activities 
of American-sponsored overseas schools 
and the overseas schools regional 
associations, a review of projects 
selected for the 2007 and 2008 
Educational Assistance Programs, which 
are under development, and selection of 
projects for the 2009 Educational 
Assistance Program. 

Members of the general public may 
attend the meeting and join in the 
discussion, subject to the instructions of 
the Chair. Admittance of public 
members will be limited to the seating 
available. Access to the State 
Department is controlled, and 
individual building passes are required 
for all attendees. Persons who plan to 
attend should so advise the office of Dr. 
Keith D. Miller, Department of State, 
Office of Overseas Schools, Room H328, 
SA–1, Washington, DC 20522–0132, 
telephone 202–261–8200, by January 5, 
2009. Each visitor will be asked to 
provide his/her date of birth and 
driver’s license or U.S. passport number 
at the time of registration and 
attendance and must carry a valid photo 
ID to the meeting. All attendees must 
use the 21st Street entrance to the 
building. 

Dated: December 17, 2008. 
Keith D. Miller, 
Executive Secretary, Overseas Schools 
Advisory Council, Department of State. 
[FR Doc. E8–30559 Filed 12–22–08; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4710–24–P 

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

Federal Aviation Administration 

Notice of Intent To Request Revision 
From the Office of Management and 
Budget of a Currently Approved 
Information Collection Activity, 
Request for Comments; Part 60 Flight 
Simulation Device Initial and 
Continuing Qualification and Use 

AGENCY: Federal Aviation 
Administration (FAA), DOT. 
ACTION: Notice and request for 
comments. 

SUMMARY: The FAA invites public 
comments about our intention to request 
the Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) to approve a current information 
collection. The collection of this 
information is necessary to ensure safety 
of flight by ensuring complete and 
adequate training, testing, checking, and 
experience is obtained and maintained 
by those who conduct flight simulation 
training. 
DATES: Please submit comments by 
February 23, 2009. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Carla Mauney on (202) 267–9895, or by 
e-mail at: Carla.Mauney@faa.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) 

Title: Part 60—Flight Simulation 
Device Initial and Continuing 
Qualification and Use. 

Type of Request: Extension without 
change of an approved collection. 

OMB Control Number: 2120–0680. 
Forms(s): There are no FAA forms 

associated with this collection. 
Affected Public: A total 80 

Respondents. 
Frequency: The information is 

collected on occasion. 
Estimated Average Burden per 

Response: Approximately 132 hours per 
response. 

Estimated Annual Burden Hours: An 
estimated 72,072 hours annually. 

Abstract: The collection of this 
information is necessary to ensure safety 
of flight by ensuring complete and 
adequate training, testing, checking, and 
experience is obtained and maintained 
by those who conduct flight simulation 
training. 
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